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Public Service Commission

19 June 2023

Ms Gerardine Clifford-Lidstone
Secretary for Pacific Peoples

oy emai: BRSPS

Talofa lava Gerardine

Sensitive expenditure by the Ministry for Pacific Peoples - expansion of scope

As you are aware the Public Service Commission has been reviewing the sensitive expenditure
associated with the two day, all staff, fono and farewell for the departing Secretary for Pacific Peoples,
which occurred on 13 - 14 October 2022. A copy of our original letter advising of this review and scope
is attached.

As aresult of furtherinformation received, | have decided to expand the scope of the review to include
expenditure relating to a welcome event for Leauanae Laulu Mac Leauanae as incoming Secretary for
Culture and Heritage held on 17 October 2022.

Please note this expanded review does not replace the initial review but is an expansion of the original
scope.
Purpose of the expanded review

The purpose of the expanded review is to consider whether decisions about sensitive expenditure
associated with the welcome event aligned with your own agency’s polices and guidelines as well as
system guidance.

Additional matters within scope

The review will now also look into the expenditure incurred in relation to the welcome event. This
includes the:

> expenditure of both the Ministry for Pacific Peoples and the Ministry for Culture and Heritage
relating to the welcome event

. planning and decision-making in relation to the event, in particular decisions that gave rise to
expenditure

> authorisation of expenditure.
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I am conscious that this may be a stressful time for the Ministry and for the individuals involved in this
matter. For that reason, my expectation is that the entire review process will be completed by mid to
late July 2023. The final report will be published on the Commission’s website, but it will not identify
any individuals by name and your agency will have the opportunity to comment on the draft report
before it is finalised.

Related Official Information Act and media requests

Itis in the public interest that the integrity of this review is not undermined by the partial release of
documentation that the team is considering into the public domain while the review is underway.

The ordinary practice is for that kind of material to become public at the end of any Commission
review. Releasing it earlier risks damaging public trust and confidence in the process.

Therefore, if your agency receives a request under the Official Information Act 1982 for any
information or documents within the scope of this review, then please contact your Assistant
Commissioner immediately so that we can provide you with advice. Similar considerations will apply
in relation to media requests or parliamentary questions.

Thank you for your ongoing co-operation.

Yo

sincerely,

Te Tumu Whakarae mo Te Kawa Mataaho
Public Service Commissioner | Head of Service





